
TRANSPORTATION BOARD 
CHAIRMAN: ALEX PLINE 

VICE CHAIRMAN: CHRISTOPHER P. AIKEN 
SECRETARY: AMY JONES 

	 	

	

	

	

Mayor and City Council  
City of Annapolis 
160 Duke of Gloucester St. 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
Re:  Recommendation for O-37-17 and R-24-17 

 
Dear Mr. Mayor and Members of the Council:  
 
The Transportation Board met on July 26, 2017 to discuss O-37-17 and R-24-17, “Parking Places 
and Parking Lots” 
 
The Board supported O-37-17 and R-24-17 by a vote of 5 yea and 1 nay.  
 
Rationale: 
The board applauds the attempt to eliminate unused and unnecessary sections of the city code. 
We were not able to find any history on why section 12.28 was needed and what problems it was 
intended to solve. Our understanding is that it was rarely used or enforced and that maintenance 
and upkeep of these private lots are typically a part of an ongoing concern and are regulated 
under statutes that govern those concerns. Thus this section of the code is not needed and should 
be repealed.  
 
If you have any questions, concerns, or comments, you can reach me at alex@teampline.org or 
443-510-7297.	

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Alex Pline 
Chair, Transportation Board 
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